PENNEAST PIPELINE COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF LAMBERTVILLE

City Pipeline Committee of Lambertville City Hall, 8 am 3/1/17 Draft Meeting Notes

Present

Committee members: Mayor Dave Delvecchio, Gina Fischetti, Filomena Hengst, Kim Nagy, Lauren

Rosenthal McManus, Councilman Wardell Sanders, and Meagan Warner

Members of the public: none

Meeting Notes

Filomena asked for any news or updates. David Fournier provided an update that PennEast surveyors have been at Suez and PSE&G is planning to clear an area up there. The next two meetings: March 29 will be a special meeting of the committee to tour the Suez facility and the area where the pipeline will cross. April 29 will be a regular committee meeting at City Hall open to the public.

Filomena announced upcoming meetings/events: March 1—<u>Kidder Compressor Station Public</u>
Meeting at 6-9 PM in Harmony, PA; March 7—Village Library of Wrightstown, 727 Penns Park Rd. PA
6:45 - 9:45 PM; March 15 - DRBC Meeting, Washington Crossing Park, PA (10:30 AM); and the release of the final EIS on April 7. The committee will submit testimony against Kidder Compression Station by the due date of March 11. Kim, Meagan and Filomena will attend the March 15 DRBC meeting provide testimony. Lauren and maybe Gina will attend the March 7 meeting. Ward suggested we issue a statement after the final EIS.

Lauren, Kim, Meagan, and Ward volunteered to man the Shadfest table. Meagan said that she can fill in the gaps based on other people's schedules. The Mayor asked what we would like to communicate at the table. He suggested we give out signs and Meagan recommended we have a sign up sheet for the listserv. The committee also recommended we have a "What you Can Do?" action sheet, letters/notecards to mail to Congressman Lance. Meagan will ask postcard designer if she would make something for us. The Mayor pointed out that Suez increased their contribution for Shadfest this year from \$3250 to \$5000, money which helps pay for police overtime, garbage pickup, etc. Kim said she will get a guitar player at table. Ward recommended a large visual aid of the map of the proposed route. David Fournier said he can also get maps for us to display. Meagan recommended a game for kids, and Filomena said she could design it.

The committee discussed the May 2 event. The Mayor secured the Rate Counsel to come and speak to us. The committee also discussed having a Suez update, process explanation and where we are in the stages, what someone can do now handout. Filomena offered to reach out to try to get HALT PennEast, Delaware Riverkeepers, Sierra Club, CAP, etc. to table with information outside of the event. Lauren said we should also try to have these groups at our table at Shadfest. Filomena asked if we could ink t-shirts and bags. Ward recommended that could work at Shadfest. Gina pointed out that the Powerpoint was too long and recommended we reach out to the presenters to see the format they prefer. The tentative format for the May 2 (7-9 PM) meeting will be as follows with groups tabling in the lobby: Introduction (10 min), Main presentation by Rate Counsel (30-45 min), Q&A session for Rate Counsel (10 min), Suez update (5-10 min), Panel of invited experts and Q&A session (20 min), and What you can do now (5 min)